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	SMOKE ALARM REMINDER

	
	


New Builds and substantial Alterations
From November 2023 the Building Code Acceptable Solutions for Protection from Fire (C/AS1 and C/AS2) was amended to make interconnected smoke alarms the minimum fire safety system for new built homes and substantial renovations, citing NZS 4514:2021 – Interconnected smoke alarms for Houses. The standard allows for wirelessly or hard-wired interconnection, using either 10-year long-life battery-powered or 240v mains powered alarms. The changes have a 12-month transition period ending in November 2024.

 

Below are the key points of the changes to the acceptable solutions but it is important that you read the details in the Standards New Zealand – NZS 4514:2021 interconnected smoke alarms for houses document, click here to download.

KEY POINTS:

· Equipment required must be either 10 year long-life battery-operated (non-removable/sealed) or 240v mains powered, interconnected smoke alarms.

· All smoke alarms must meet compliance standards such as BS EN 14604, AS3786, UL 217, CAN/ULC S531 or ISO 12239.

· Where more than one smoke alarm is needed to meet the requirements of this standard, these alarms shall be interconnected so that when one activates, all smoke alarm devices in the household unit will sound. The interconnection between alarms may be wired or wireless.

· Smoke alarms shall be located in all bedrooms, living spaces, hallways and landings within the building.

· In a multi-level household, there shall be at least one smoke alarm on each level.

· All smoke alarms must have a hush and test button.

· Smoke alarms shall be located on or near the ceiling.

The information above is designed as a guide only. There is more information contained in the NZS 4514:2021 interconnected smoke alarms for houses standard.
Existing Buildings
All existing houses, sleepouts, consented alterations and tenanted properties must have smoke alarms installed. The New Zealand Building Code applies to all existing houses where alterations require a consent, including the instillation of a solid fuel burner, and for a change of use when a building becomes a home and needs a building consent. 

Note that whenever work is carried out on a dwelling requiring a building consent, the whole dwelling, not just the altered area, must be fitted out with smoke alarms. 
Where do I need to install smoke alarms? 

( Smoke alarms must be located on the escape routes on all levels within the house. If the escape routes are through different rooms each room requires a smoke alarm. 

( Multi Storey buildings require at least one smoke alarm on each level. 

Also, in areas where people sleep, alarms must be located either: 

( In every sleeping area, or 

( Within 3.0 metres of every bedroom door. The alarms must be audible to sleeping occupants on the other side of the closed door. 

Smoke alarms are to be installed on or near the ceiling, in accordance with the manufacturer’s instructions.

Also, check that the alarm is identified by at least one of the following compliance codes:

BS EN 14604, AS3786, UL 217, CAN/ULC S531 or ISO 12239.

	Smoke alarm fitted on flat ceiling
	Smoke alarm fitted on the wall

	[image: image2.png]300mm minimum

Dead air zone





	[image: image3.png]vs

Dead air zone

100mm minimum

300mm maximum

Wall






	Smoke alarm fitted on pitched ceiling
	Smoke alarm fitted on raking or sloping ceiling
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